United Nations Development Programme

28 March 2024

Dear Mr. Rahman,

| am writing to express my profound appreciation for the invaluable support and guidance
you provided during the visit of Her Royal Highness Crown Princess Victoria of Sweden to the
Cox's Bazar and Bhasan Char refugee camps on the 20th of March 2024, in her distinguished
capacity as UNDP Goodwill Ambassador. Your dedication was evident throughout our journey, and
your insights enhanced our understanding of the local context and the multifaceted dynamics
surrounding the Rohingya crisis in Bangladesh.

Furthermore, | am pleased to convey that the entire delegation, including Mr. Johan
Forssell, Minister for International Development Cooperation and Foreign Trade of Sweden, Ms.
Ulrika Modéer, United Nations Assistant Secretary-General and Director of the Bureau of External
Relations and Advocacy of United Nations Development Programme (UNDP), along with their
respective teams, expressed their admiration and appreciation for the collaboration between the
Government of Bangladesh and the United Nations in addressing this challenging situation.

Please extend our appreciation to everyone involved in making this visit a memorable and
impactful one.

As we move forward, | am hopeful that we can further strengthen our partnership, which is
pivotal for deepening our collective understanding and rallying greater international support for both
the Rohingya refugees and the local host communities. | reaffirm UNDP's commitment to working
closely with the Government of Bangladesh in addressing the ongoing challenges of this protracted
crisis.

Please accept, Mr. Rahman, the assurance of my highest consideration.

Yours sincerely,

Q/CWW

Stefan Liller
Resident Representative

Mr. Mohammed Mizanur Rahman

Refugee Relief and Repatriation Commissioner (RRRC)
Office of The Refugee Relief and Repatriation
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